NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED
SUBDIVISION ORDINANCE AMENDMENTS

Notice is hereby given pursuant to Sec. 17-1-15 of the Mississippi Code of 1972, as amended,
that the Board of Mayor and Aldermen of the City of Vicksburg, Mississippi shall hold a public
hearing at its regular Board Meeting on May 10, 2017 at 10:00 a.m. on the proposed
amendments to the Subdivision Ordinance, Chapter 21 of the Code of Ordinances of the City of
Vicksburg, Mississippi. The proposed Ordinance Amendments add definitions, provide the ’
requirements and procedures for minor and major subdivision plat approvals; provide the
necessary widths of rights-of-way and easements; require underground utilities; require
handicapped accessible sidewalks and pedestrian crosswalks; and other related matters. The
hearing will be held in the Board Room, Room 109, of the City Hall Annex located at 1415
Walnut Street, Vicksburg, MS. The public is invited to attend. A copy of the proposed Ordinance
Amendments are on file in the Office of the City Clerk located at 1401 Walnut Street, Vicksburg,
MS and may be viewed there.

Walter Osborne, Jr., City Clerk

Publish 1 time - April 14, 2017



